COMMISSIONERS MEETING FEBRUARY 6, 2001

The Board of County Commissioners met at 9:00 A.M. Commissioners present were Gordon O.
Felchle, Eldon Ehrman, and Shirley J. Jorgensen.

Chairman Felchle called the meeting to order. The minutes of the previous meeting was read and
approved.

The following Statement of fees were approved and submitted to their appropriate funds for the month
of January 2001:

Register of Deeds, Fees, $1,027.75
Clerk of Court, Fees, $504.00
Sheriff, Fees, $41.00

The total Miscellaneous Receipts were collected for the following funds that were approved for the
month of January, 2001:

General Fund - $35,135.20 Social Welfare Fund - $780.90
Human Services - $ 82.04 Unorganized Roads - $ 9,352.83
Secondary Road - $ 59.32 County Road - $ 4,748.99
Highway Dist - $18,877.54 S.S. & OASIS - $811.98
County Agent Fund - $1,186.08 County Ext. - $24.00

Weed Control Fund - $ 51.78 911 - $969.00

An itemized listing of Miscellaneous Receipts is on file in the County Treasurer’s Office for review.

The January Payroll Warrants #18641-18674 were approved and paid out from the following funds:

General Fund - § 17,843.49 Service Officer - $216.66
County Agent Fund - $1,134.31 Civil Defense - $350.00

911 —$350.00 County Corrections - $520.00
Highway Dist.- $11,119.13 Social Welfare - $9,390.65

Warrants #18669-18773 were approved and paid out from the following funds for the month of
February:

General Fund - $7,275.45 Social Welfare Fund - $3,547.36
Human Services - $1,006.09 County Road - $3,315.30
Highway Dist. - $404.65 Insurance Reserve - $1,286.03
Service Officer - $40.00 S.S. & OASIS - $10,038.48
County Agent Fund - $6,516.51 County Ext. - $42.00

Weed Control - $190.56 Civil Defense Fund - $42.12

911 - $228.43 County Corrections - $2,000.00

A listing of itemized expenses is on file at the County Auditor’s Office for review.

Cynthia D. Wahl, Tax Director, met with the board to update on the reassessment of Harris Twp. is
just about complete. Possible adjusting the rest of the County will gradually be done.

The application of abatement of taxes filed by Todd Lasher for all of Section 25-146-77 was reviewed
and forwarded to the Tax Director. The hearing on the abatement was scheduled for March 6, 2001 at 1:00
p.m.

The County Auditor reported April 22-28 is County Government Week. Poster contests with
McClusky and Goodrich students participating and an Open House at the Courthouse on Friday, April 27,
will be held.

Sheriff, Larry Gessner, reported that the drug dogs were brought in to both McClusky and Goodrich
Schools.

Larry Laskewitsch, Goodrich Café¢ owner, met with the board to report on blading issues in Goodrich
City and the rural Goodrich area that need to be corrected.

Mary Helm, landowner, met with the board to request weed mowing specials be cancelled. After
serious consideration, it was moved by Commissioner Ehrman to cancel weed mowing specials on parcel
#22-3-4343 and also refund Esther Zeigler and Wayne Helm each $50.00 for the weed mowing specials that
were paid already, seconded by Commissioner Jorgensen. All voting “Aye” the motion carried.



Kent Alderin, County Agent, met with the board to report that a cow-calf conference is coming up,
Hunter Ed Classes, Ag classes, Spring Tillage Show, SCIPY events, Economic Development and Weed
Board issues were discussed. The County needs assessment survey will be sent out to everyone in the
County and that it needs to be completed and sent back to Minot State University in order to receive federal
funds for any grants allocated to the County.

Edward Baker, Road Foreman, met with the board to discuss road issues.

The Veteran Service Officer report for October-December was reviewed and filed.

The 2000 Annual Pioneer Historical Report was read and filed.

The County Auditor presented the year 2000 County Financial Report and was reviewed and
approved.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.

Auditor Chairman



